Arlington High School Booster Club

Directors Meeting Agenda
March 20, 2018
Welcome

Call to Order at 6:00PM
Introductions – None
In Attendance: Marc Rosson, Mike Carlson, Duane Fish, Rhesa Gentry, Elizabeth Rosson, Laura Bailey, Theresa Hinricksen, Kim Deisher-Allen, Bill Landry, Lori Daugherty
Minutes from February 2018 meeting
Motion to Approve as Written

1st Marc Rosson

2nd Rhesa Gentry

All in favor

Kudos announcements

Debbie Whitis – Concessions, great organization. 

Marc Rosson – Great job as treasurer. It’s a tough job. 

Treasurer's Report 
· 2018/2019 Budget, Presented as a slide show
· A pretty quiet month. 
· Grant request, $650 for ScreenAgers at Post Middle School, a show for their Marketing program in conjunction with Children’s Hospital. The emphasis on the dangers of “screen time.” 

· Balance is to the bank. 
Motion to Approve as Written

1st Theresa Hinricksen

2nd Debbie Whitis

All in favor
2018-2019 Budget Proposal
Compared differences between proposed and current budget.  

Income will more than likely remain the same.

Academics ended up with $425 additional dollars as a result of moving hospitality out of this account. 
$1000 was allocated this year for academic foils. 

There was a $130 increase to BC appreciation for food, mainly served at BC meetings. 
Grants are down $400 as we had less grants this year. 

PayPal fees went up $110. 

Cutting advertising fees to what we spent this year. 

Booster boards increased by $1435 of additional expense. 

This budget will need to be approved at the next meeting as groups are given 30 days to enact the budget. 
Total expense equals the total income as we operate as a non-profit. We can stick extra expenses in the reserves. $1800 is left over with $800 going into reserves and $1000 to foils, potentially. 

Mark asked about the BC t-shirts. He’d like them to be consumed. 
OLD BUSINESS
St. Patty’s Day
No items for staff this year on St. Patrick’s Day. 
Knowledge Bowl

Patty was at the event. Laura and she were at the event the whole day. $2800 was collected, yet we don’t know what the expenses were to determine the amount earned. 
NEW BUSINESS
Chuck Randall Relays, March 24, 12:00pm

4 volunteers so far. Adequate food has been shown as donated on the webpage. 

8th Grade Parent night, April 17th
Booster Club will present a slideshow by the President. The Booster Club will have an information and sign-up table. 
Boatman memorial, March 24th, 9:00am
A card was passed around for members to sign for Allen and family. 
Calendar of Events
Debbie asked about the Street Fair. She recommended bringing in the 2019 class to help. 
May 21st, Screen Agers will be shown at AHS, Post and Haller, $650 was donated by the Booster Club
May 17th, 2019 Grad Night Meeting, 6:30PM in AHS library
Hospitality tent for District Track meet on May 9th – 11th. 
Request for Funds
Jeff Swanson - $2500 request for expenses to attend Treble Choir in Fullerton and Anaheim Jazz Festival. This would reduce the overall cost to $350 per student. Marc indicated this group worked hard to fundraise, but feel short. 
There is currently $1250 in this line item. 

Motion to Approve as Written

1st Marc Rosson

2nd Kim Deisher-Allen
All in favor
Student In Need – Treble Choir is in Fullerton and Anaheim Jazz Festival. The cost is $450 per student. Cheyanne Allen is asking for the full amount. She wrote an email for her request.  

The amount is now $400 after the above grant awarded. 
Booster Club has traditionally paid 1/2 when requested by a student.
$250 was discussed as the approved amount. 
Motion to Approve as Written

1st Rhesa Gentry

2nd Debbie Whitis 
All in favor
General Meeting
Mike Started the General Meeting at 6:55 PM

DIRECTOR REPORTS

Webmaster – Holly Bowles
· Paid $120 to renew the website. 
Academics – Open
· Elizabeth Rosson has been helping. Linda Bollinger said Honor Roll and GPA certificates are in. 
Fine Arts – Sheri Kelly

· Spring Into Spring is still looking for volunteers. Tickets are online. 
Student Activities – Richelle Davies

· Tolo tickets on sale. Volunteers needed. 
Staff Activities – Theresa Hinricksen

· Grad Night snacks are being organized for purchase. 
· Valentine’s Day cards were given to all staff. 

· Flower packets will be given to staff with a positive quote attached. 
Athletics – Debbie Whitis

· No additions
Membership – Open
· No report
BAB – Kimberly Meno

· No Report
AHS PRINCIPLE REMARKS (Duane Fish)
Duane indicated that Marc Rosson has been encouraging teacher leaders to identify Booster Club funds. One is branding the AHS Core Values. The funds can help the “campus come to life,” to help start the discussion. This will come in the form of banners, either on poles, in the school, etc. Duane showed a catalogue with some designs for consideration. Duane indicated that they are changing safety and security processes and procedures. They are looking into perimeter fencing with security entrances and also exterior picnic benches. 
Motion to Approve the $8000 towards AHS

Motion to Approve as Written

1st Theresa Hinricksen
2nd Rhesa Gentry
All in favor
NEXT GENERAL MEETING April 24, 2018
MEETING ADJOURNED
